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Universal Periodic Review of the Central African Republic, 25 October 2013
Intervention by the delegation of Estonia

Estonia warmly welcomes the delegation of the Central African the UPR and thanks for the presentation of the national report. 
Since the last UPR session, the Central African Republic has taken several steps to implement its previous recommendations.
Estonia is aware that the political situation is changing rapidly in the country. Our delegation hopes for democratic elections to be held soon.
We encourage the Central African Republic to improve the situation of basic human rights, including the freedom of expression, freedom online, freedom of peaceful assembly and association. Estonia calls on the authorities of the Central African Republic to ensure the full enjoyment of these rights, including for representatives of political parties, media and other civil society groups. 
We recognize that the Central African Republic is a de facto abolitionist country. As a further step, we call on the state to remove the death penalty from its Penal Code.

We commend the Central African Republic for its full alignment with the obligations arising from the Rome Statute and the Agreement on Privileges and Immunities of the Court.

Estonia would like to recommend the Government of Central African Republic the following:

1. to ratify the Convention against Torture and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment and the Optional Protocol (CAT, OP-CAT);
2. to ratify the Convention on the Prevention and Punishment of the Crime of Genocide;
3. to improve the situation of women and children by implementing the UN Security Council Resolution 1325 and related resolutions on women, peace and security.

We wish the Central African Republic every success in the review meeting.

Thank you! 
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